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                 “Opere et Veritate ”  1 John  3,18  

Brothers, 
 
This past month saw some remarkable events 
in and around All Saints Council. 
   
The All Saints WORLD FAMOUS FISH 
FRY, seems to have settled into its new home 
in the Gym.  The first four Fridays in March 
have seen our council serve over 1100 meals 
each night with three of the four over 1200 !!   
 
Who would have believed just a few short 
years ago that we would consider serving 
1131 meals as being a “light” evening.  Many 
heartfelt thanks go out to all the many people 
who make this not only possible, 
but a resounding success.  Thanks 
to all the cooks, servers, set-up 
and clean-up folks, our suppliers, 
all our customers, and a great big 
thank you to Monsignor Marren 
for providing us with the out-
standing new kitchen facility. 
 
We welcomed seven new first de-
gree brothers into our council last 
Tuesday making us just one short of Double 
Star for this Fraternal Year.  The good work 
that you do sets an example for the men of 
the parish that others want to follow.  The 
numbers of new Knights joining our council 
is a tribute to you. 
 
In case you think that the Fish Frys are the 
only thing that goes on at All Saints during 
Lent, your council, led by brand new Knight 
Bill Herald, was instrumental in helping put 
on the Rally for Religious Freedom downtown 
at the Capitol at noon on Friday March 23.  
Nearly a thousand people came out in the 
middle of a workday to demonstrate in sup-
port of their First Amendment Freedom. 
 
Friday night, March 23 was also the first of 
two “PRAISE HIM” concerts put on by the 
Missionaries of the Poor at All Saints.  The 

other one was on Sunday.  The Knights did 
an amazing job transforming the Gym from 
the Fish Fry restaurant to the “PRAISE 
HIM” Concert Hall.  Truly, the age of mira-
cles is not past!! 
 
We had significant participation from the 
Knights at the Christ Renews His Parish pro-
gram on the weekend of March 10-11.   We 
also had good participation in the Men’s 
Lenten Evening of Reflection, on March 20 at 
which Brother Knight, Fr. David Daly, gave a 
spiritual talk after the 7:00 PM mass fol-
lowed by an opportunity for the Sacrament 

of Reconciliation.  After that, 
Fr. Daly, Fr. Peek and Fr. 
Kerr (of the Missionaries of 
the Poor) joined us at McGiv-
ney Hall for some fellowship. 
 
As I write this, we are prepar-
ing for the final Friday Fish 
Fry of the Lenten Season.  
Hopefully, all of us have taken 
this opportunity to examine 

our lives and draw a little closer to Christ.  If 
not, it’s not too late.  Holy Week is coming up 
with its own opportunities for grace. 
 
I would be remiss if I did not mention the up-
coming Vidalia Onion Sale.  Brother John 
Buchholz will be looking for volunteers to 
help with this annual event currently sched-
uled for the weekend of April 28-29. 
 
Finally, keep Deacons Ed Krise and Bill 
Garrett in your prayers, as well as Brother 
Mike Klimshuk, as they continue to deal with 
their health issues.  Remember the brothers 
and their families on our prayer list,  as well 
as our deceased Brother Knights. Adding 
your own intentions, there is no shortage of 
things and people to pray for heading  to 
Holy Week. 
Vivat Jesus,  Stan Wasowski 
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 Every year at our June Council meeting we elect a slate of officers to serve for the fol-
lowing fraternal year -- July 1st through June 30th. All elected offices are re-voted. 
 
The council has a nominating committee consisting of the three Trustees, Lou Hlad, 
Gert Kampfer, and Don Myers. The duty of these three is to poll the current officers to 
ascertain if they are amenable to continuing for another year and to talk to other coun-
cil members that they believe would make valuable officers for that year or the future.  

 
The nominating committee then  makes a public non-binding recommendation for each of the offices as a 
starting point. However, any council member attaining the 3rd degree is eligible to become an officer in any 
of the officer positions and may make his desire known to run for any office against any slate nominee. A 
member may make known his desire to run as late as the moment before the vote is to be taken for an office. 
 
The elected officers are:  Grand Knight, Deputy Grand Knight, Chancellor, Advocate, Treasurer, Recorder, 
Warden, two Inside Guards, and two Outside Guards. The Grand Knight appoints the Financial Secretary, 
the Chaplain, and the Lecturer.  
 
The six chairmen of the council subcommittees are also appointed by the Grand Knight and those positions 
need not be filled by 3rd or 4th degree members. The committees are Youth, Family, Church, Community, 
Council, and Right-to-Life. They manage any activity that falls into their particular category. 

To express interest, email louhlad@bellsouth.net. 

 Council Officer Elections in June 

All Saints Acolyte Program Expansion 
All Saints 11402 has a unique service program in all the world. Our brothers 
serve on the altar for every funeral held at our parish. They also serve at times 
for special occasions. There is about one funeral per week on average. 
 
Currently 75 brothers are arranged into five teams, each with a team captain. 
Their director is Norb Braza at nlbraza@aol.com and 770-393-8645. Four 
teams rotate duties for funerals during the week and the fifth team is the    
weekend team for brothers that have fulltime jobs.  
 
Each brother acolyte wears a navy blue blazer, grey dress slacks, white shirt, 
black dress shoes, and a special blue tie with KofC logos. The tie is given to all 
members free of charge to ensure uniformity of appearance. A typical Mass 
team consists of a cross bearer, two candle bearers, water and wine bearers. If 
available a sixth brother is used for incense bearer and to balance the team on 
the altar. Serving on the altar for Mass is a huge honor and responsibility. 
 

All altar movements are choreographed for uniformity, dignity, and reverence. Training is not difficult. The 
altar items, candles, and chairs are handled before Mass by the team and stored away afterward. Any atten-
dee at an All Saints funeral can not help but be impressed by the beauty of the unique ceremony. We con-
stantly receive thanks and compliments from family and friends of the deceased. The team is always invited 
to church receptions held afterward. 
 
If you were an altar server in your youth, or even if you were not, we hope that you will consider joining this 
beautiful ministry started by our own Sir Knight Mo nsignor Kiernan in 1997.  He was having trouble find-
ing altar servers on school days and turned to the Knights. We have handled every funeral at All Saints 
since that time. Consider joining one of our teams. We are in special need of additional week-
end acolytes. This timeframe allows our younger working brothers to take a very important and active 
part in council activities.  And if truth be told, it is a lot of fun. 
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16th Annual Fish Fry Likes Its New Home 
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We make sure everyone knows who puts on this great event !!! 

We are again in the debt of the Dunwoody Crier Newspaper for the nice article in their March 21, 2012 edition 
(above left) that publicized our 2012 Lenten Fish Fry. These articles especially broaden the awareness of our 
event to non-parishioners who dine with us in great numbers. This year we sold over 8,000 total Lenten meals !! 
 
It doesn’t seem possible that the council could continue breaking meal sales records year after year, but we do. 
Moving the dining area to the gymnasium this year was a shot in the arm for an event that was busting at the 
seams in the small parish social hall.  
 
With an infusion of newly-purchased tables and comfortable chairs and a second state-of-the-art kitchen built to 
the left of the stage,  the event is much more compact in its layout now. Previously, the knights cooked food in 
three locations --- the social hall kitchen, a tent set up outside the social hall, and the old existing kitchen in the 
gym. Food items were walked and driven by golf carts to the social hall dining area. Now, with two adjoining 
kitchens in the gym, all the food items are prepared just a few feet apart and brought faster to the diners. 
 
When we were selling 1,000 meals in three hours, we used to advertise that we produced a meal in just over 10 
seconds. Now with the nightly meals exceeding 1,200 in three hours, we produce a meal every 9 seconds!!  We 
understand that the speed of light will probably be a future limiting factor. Thanks to all who helped. 

Meals Served                 Diff 
  2005 2006 2007 2008 2009 2010 2011 2012 '12 vs. '11 
                    

Knights Only Trial 136 144 103 128 215 151 224 298 74 
Ash Wednesday 469 543 578 638 746 670 689 745 56 

Friday 1 614 623 710 717 814 881 1,044 963 -81 
Friday 2 748 918 937 872 1,004 975 1,130 1,200 70 
Friday 3 778 617 1,032 945 1,050 1,026 1,119 1,246 127 
Friday 4 854 987 953 1,003 1,030 943 1,242 1,131 -111 
Friday 5 753 931 918 904 875 951 971 1,201 230 
Friday 6 762 858 926 952 979 1,139 1,152 1,225 73 

                    
Totals 5,114 5,621 6,157 6,159 6,713 6,736 7,571 8, 009 438 

          
Red Font                   = Nights over 1,000 meal s served   
Yellow Background  = Nights over 1,200 meals served     
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New 1st Degree Council Brothers 
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 Our March 27th First Degree ceremony provided another healthy 
group of 7 brothers, two of which were already “brothers”.  
 
Brother John Klein is a seminarian who is studying for the priesthood 
in the Legionaires of Christ and currently in their house on Spalding 
Drive. Brother Alfred Stephen is a member of the Missionaries of the 
Poor (MOP) and was at our parish in connection with the recent    
concerts and fund drives being put on by that group. Brother Stephen 
is living with MOP in North Carolina, not Jamaica as are many other 
MOP members. Their additions raise our clergy member number to 
an amazing 16 brothers, deacons, and priests. 
 
We welcome all these extraordinary men into our fraternity and hope 
to see them often at our functions. This group brings our quest for a 
sixth consecutive Council Double Star Award to the brink of the finish 
line. We only need one more new member to qualify , and we already 
have seven Form 100’s signed and ready for the April exemplification. 
The fraternal year ends on June 30th.  

      Conrad Fischer               John Foley                Howard (Chip) Follert 

    Brother John Klein       Dr. Gerry Sotomayer   Brother Alfred Stephen 

          Tyson Yirak  
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Our council insurance field agent, John 
Knight, has put together some great tips to 
consider monthly on the importance of 
proper insurance coverage.  
 
Following is his April insurance topic to 
ponder. KofC insurance is sold only to 
brothers and their families at great rates. 
  
Please consider having a personal conver-
sation with John soon.  

These two brothers took it upon 
themselves to travel to a third   
degree exemplification being held 
at St. Thomas Aquinas Parish on 
March 20th to proceed to 3rd    
degree status.  
 
We applaud them for their initia-
tive  and devotion to the Order. 
Two other brothers wanted to   
attend, but had conflicts. 
 
Like all 3rd degree members, they 
are now eligible to become 4th    
degree Sir Knight brothers at the 
June 23rd ceremony in Atlanta. 

Recent Council Promotions 

       Mark P. Miller               Gerry Schaefer 

“Knight to Knight” Corner 

In the next four articles, I would like to discuss a goal that’s on many workers’ radar:  retirement. To some, 
retirement is the pot of gold at the end of the rainbow or the reward after a long career. It’s a time to relax, take up 
a hobby and enjoy life. Whether retirement is just around the next corner or if you have another 30 years to go, it’s 
never too soon or too late to start planning or revise that plan. 

Some experts suggest that there are four phases of retirement: protection, accumulation, income de-
accumulation and care. In this article, I will tackle protection. 

Protection is the base element of any well-founded financial plan; the base of the pyramid, for example.  With-
out basic protection against premature death or the inability to earn income due to disability, the remainder of the 
pyramid collapses. If you own mutual funds and die without life insurance, those funds will be needed to pay final 
expenses (collapsing),    perhaps at the most inopportune time (after a market correction). If you own mutual funds 
and lose your ability to earn income due to disability and are without paycheck protection, those funds will be 
needed in order to pay living expenses (collapsing), perhaps at the most inopportune time (is there ever an oppor-
tune time?). 

So, basic protection is a must. The good thing is that this protection is offered by the Knights of Columbus. Our 
whole life products and disability income insurance are designed with this goal in mind. For example, our Life Paid 
Up at 65 plan is perfect for this purpose because premier payments end right when retirement is upon you. There 
are many other options that I can discuss with you that will fit your needs and your budget. 

A newer addition to our product portfolio, disabili ty income insurance protects your most valuable asset: your 
ability to work and earn money. Plans can be customized and are available to cover many professions, from farm-
ers to lawyers. 

Once you’ve established proper protection, the next phase is accumulation of cash, to be discussed in a future 
article. Contact me to learn more. 

John Knight, Field Agent   Cell: (404) 569-5265   Email: john.knight@kofc.org  

April Insurance Tip ---  Four Parts of Retirement: Phase One 
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Recognizing that Frank Callan (center) had interviewed all and had personally recruited 13 of the 17 new 
members added in February (new Council record), it was a simple choice to award him the Knight-of-the-
Month Award. Also recruiting the other four new members were Bob Fiscella, Lou Hlad, Stan Wasowski, 
and Wiley Maloof. Thanks to all these efforts, we are assured of a sixth consecutive Double Star Award. 

International Awards Get New Place of Honor 

Frank Callan Awarded “ Knight-of-the-Month” 

Recognizing that our three invaluable International Awards from Supreme were bouncing around the Hall 
from place to place with no permanent home, Brother Ken Gregg decided to build a decorative shelf to allow 
them to be displayed where they could be properly admired. We are not aware of any other council that has 
such a collection, and we thank Brother Ken for his generous offer of time and energy to display them. 
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Deacon Ray’s Atlanta Airport Parish 

By Andrew Nelson, Georgia Bulletin 
 
At the airport, the chapel for the first time in memory hosted an Ash 
Wednesday Communion service. Two Catholic deacons and a Protestant 
minister distributed ashes all day. The day isn’t just a Catholic observance 
anymore. Women and men of other Christian faiths also received ashes. 
 
Deacons Ray Egan and Gerald Collins marked the foreheads with the sign of the cross for all who asked. 

“We don’t care (whether people are Catholic). If they are Christian, they know why we look to be marked,” 
said Deacon Egan. “We are here to serve all the people,” he said. Deacon Collins, who also ministers at Christ 
Our Hope Church, Lithonia, said helping at the airport on this popular day “isn’t that different from a parish. 
People still need to be served,” he said. Earlier, the deacons led a prayer service. The roar of a jet engine filled 
the room. At the airport, the chapel for the first time in memory hosted an Ash Wednesday Communion service. 
Two Catholic deacons and a Protestant minister distributed ashes all day. 

Deacon Egan, who spends much time in the airport ministry, said Lent is “a time of searching.” He said people 
have ashes on their forehead as a sign of their faith and a sign of penitence. People should wear the sign of the 
cross “proudly, but be of good cheer,” he said. 

 
The Interfaith Chapel serves the tens of thousands of airport workers and also the 92+ millions who fly through     
Atlanta with a quiet, reflection space. Atlanta religious leaders made it possible. It is sustained by a nonprofit 
organization, the Interfaith Airport Chaplaincy, fu nded by donations and foundation grants. Deacon Egan 
called it the largest unofficial parish in the archdiocese. Much of the time for an airport chaplain is spent on  
the concourses, talking with travelers and workers, he said. 

7 

Our brother, Sir Knight Deacon Ray Egan was featured in the 
Georgia Bulletin Newspaper on March 1st for his continuing  
ministry at the Interfaith Chapel at Hartsfield-Jackson Atlanta  
International Airport. The article centered on the distribution of 
ashes to passengers on Ash Wednesday.  
 
Deacon Ray was a founding member of the All Saints Council in 
1994. He has been married to wife Betty-Lee for 54 years. We are 
proud of our brother!!  Here is the story in condensed mode: 

  



8 

 

 

  Council Monogrammed Shirts Available 
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Now that we are deep in our Lenten Fish Fry Events, 
is is time to troop the colors. What better way to show 
your support of the council than by purchasing an All 
Saints Logo Shirt and parading it about at the Fish 
Fry. 
 
We currently have them available in red, navy blue, 
black, and white for $25 each. The sizes are large and 
X-large. The shirts run big, so if you are a borderline 
large/extra large person, the large will do fine.  Both 
Lou Hlad and Bryan Kler wear large and they are not 
small people.  
 
If you are interested in purchasing a logo shirt, contact 
Bryan Kler at bryankler@comcast.net or 404-944-6629 
and indicate your name, quantity, color, and size. 
 
Bryan may have some monogrammed baseball hats 
still available as well for $15. 
 
Wear your council ID apparel proudly this year and 
give our council and our Order as much publicity as 
possible. 

Seco de Lucena Wins Annuity 

 
New Brother Frank Seco de Lucena was fortunate enough to be at the February Council 
Business Meeting when his name was pulled to win a $100 insurance annuity. This prize is 
only available to new brothers in their first year of membership and they must be present 
at the meeting to win. Frank becomes our latest insurance member.  Grand Knight Stan 
Wasowski and Insurance Field Agent John Knight presented the award. 
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Council Benevolence/Charity/Service 
Council voted to donate the $360 profit from the Keep Christ in 
Christmas card sale to the Interfaith Outreach Home in Dora-
ville. 
 
Council received a request from Brother Mark Foster to      
donate $1,000 to the Birthright Atlanta charity. Because the 
amount is over $500, the motion will be voted in April. 
 
Council continued its 3rd year of Fathers for Good seminars 
and announced the seminars for year four.  
 
Council teamed with parish Men’s Club to begin ticket sale for 
six charities featuring a luxury 2012 Buick LaCrosse as first 
prize. Prize was awarded on March 17th. 
 
Several Council members participated in the Christ Renews 
His Parish Retreat for men held annually. 
 
Council supported the Missionaries of the Poor concerts being 
held at the church. Setup and cleanup activities were done. 
 
Our ongoing funeral acolyte program continues serving all 
parish funerals as it has since 1997. More acolytes are being 
recruited. 
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Onion Season is Upon Us Again 

 

It's that time of the year again to plan 
our ANNUAL sale of Vidalia Onions, 
for All Saints and multiple local area 
knight councils as well. 
 
On the current schedule, the Onion 
Sale will be held on the weekend of 
April 28 - 29. Last year YOU helped 
us sell 550 10-pound bags of Onions, 
and we will order that many again 
this year for our council alone. 
 
We need EVERYONE’S participation 
to assist in the sale. Remember, 
spouses and teenagers can help as well 
and are most welcome. A sign-up 
sheet will be available at our next 
April 10th Council meeting.  
 
If you will not be at the April meeting, 
please contact our Onion King, 

John Buchholz, at 770-458-5670 or jkbuch@aol.com to let him know when you can help. We always need spe-
cial assistance at the 12:15 and 5 PM Sunday masses. 
 
Please support our efforts by buying a bag or two or more of these "Fresh from the Farm" Vidalia Onions. 
And, if you have a business that would like to use them as a gift for your premier customers, give John a call 
to make special arrangements.  We invite other area councils to participate as well. 
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Council Birthdays and Anniversaries 

 

Upcoming Exemplification Opportunities 
 
1st/2nd Degrees  Wednesday, April 18th - Atlanta Council #660 - 2620 Buford Highway NE,      
Atlanta 30324. 1st degree at 7PM, register 6PM and 2nd degree starts about 8:30 PM. Register 
7:45 PM. RSVP to Gordon Calley at  660RSVP@comcast.net.Those needing only 2nd degree 
should preferably come as observers for 1st degree and then participate as candidates for 2nd 
degree. Coat and tie for pictures.  
Third Degree - Saturday, April 21st- Msgr. Regan Council #8731, 10 AM. Our Lady of Perpet-
ual Hope, 210 Center Point Rd, Carrollton GA. 30117. Rich Parcels at reparcels@yahoo.com.  
1st Degree - Tuesday, April 24th - All Saints 11402 McGivney Hall - 2443 Mt. Vernon Rd. Dun-
woody GA. 30338. Ceremony 7:30 PM. Candidates register 6:45 PM. Coat and tie please.  
Third Degree - Saturday, April 28th- Archbishop Donnellan Council 7923, 908 Killian Hill 
Road, Lilburn  GA. 30047   Hugh Gardineer  (gardin_h@bellsouth.net)  770-979-9567 
 
Fourth Degree - Saturday, June 16, 2012- St. John Neumann Church, 801 Tom Smith Road, 
Lilburn, GA.  30047  Register 12 PM to 1:30 PM, ceremony 2 PM. Tuxedo required!!   
Info from louhlad@bellsouth.net. 

    April  Birthdays        
BJ Van Gundy                 1st    
Dennis Crean                  2nd 
Joey Fuentes                    3rd 
Al Garafalo                     3rd 
Bill Haas                          3rd 
Adam Lindenau              3rd             
Fr. David Daly                7th 
Mike Davis                      7th 
Don Del Guercio             7th 
John McHugh                 7th   
Bob Fiscella                     8th 
Adam Cabibi                   9th 
Tim von Gal                   10th 
Scott Acker                    11th 
Kevin Murray               11th 
John Vail                        11th 
Damon Paolozzi             13th 
Ryan Leurck                  14th 
Don Converse                15th 
Dave Kempton              15th 
John Muenchen            16th 
Joe Mitchell                   17th 
Bob Mitchell                  17th 
Jordan Banasik             19th           
Will Estes                       19th 
Jean-Paul Roy               20th 
Tom Simon                    21st 
Thomas King                 25th         
Charles Lynch               26th 
Jerry Churchill             27th 
Steven Neri                    28th 
Bob Dallas                      29th 
Mario Marin                  30th 
Jerry Santillo                 30th 
Rich Szyperski               30th 
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April Wedding Anniversaries 
    Date                                                             Years 

          7th   David & Barbara Bailey                     61 
        26th   Ron & Jacqueline Collins                   54 
        30th   Phil & Carol McGonegal                    52 
        18th   Joe & Rosemary Romasco                  52 
        15th   John & Sue Barranco                          51 
          8th   Tony & Carol Joyce                            51 
        20th   John & Mary Ann Ketter                   49 
        17th   Mario & Sandra Commito                  42 
          4th   John & Marie Lacava                         42 
          4th   Charles & Susan Lynch                      42 
        16th   Gregg & Donna Kantak                     29 
        27th   John & Patty Dawkins                        27 
        27th   Mario & Marianela Marin                 27 
        23rd   Conrad & Suzanne Fischer                24 
         8th    Al & Adelina Alberghini                     23 
        29th   Jerry & Leslie Santillo                        23 
        15th   Al & Tracy Williams                           23 
        11th   John & Miho Beadles                          21 
          4th   Timothy & Anne McHugh                  20 
        20th   Cliff & Anna Phillips                           20 
         11th   Ed & Norma Pierson                          20 
         19th   Michael & Debbie Tobia                    20 
         13th   John & Kristin Heneghan                  16 
         22nd  Jean-noel & Deborah Pennachi         16 
          17th  Tyler & Robin Patterson                    13 
          21st   Pat & Adrianne Duncan                     11 
          27th  Nick & Denise O’Kon                         10 
          15th  Scott & Sandra Quady                         6 
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Our Council Intentions and Remembrances 

Ora Pro Nobis 

 36 Deceased Brother Knights of All Saints Council 11402 
Edward P. Koss              12/20/2011     Robert L. Morell         4/29/2008      James J. McCabe           10/22/2004       
Lloyd Addison               11/25/2011     Gordon G. Hurt           3/03/2008       Robert J. Lescher            5/17/2003 
John W. Lynch II           6/21/2011    John A. O’Shea            1/27/2008      Brad M. Scranton          5/14/2003     
Warren P. Vicknair        6/21/2011    Thomas  M. Scherrer    4/10/2007      Phillip A. Haluska         12/18/2002 
Walter J. Bieszak             4/17/2011    Richard Steiner          3/17/2006       Joseph A. Miller            12/2/2002 
Joseph J. Wittman            3/09/2011    Sal De Pace                 1/16/2006      James R. Fraser              9/21/2002 
Charles F. Mahony          2/20/2011    Anthony C Ardagna 12/28/2005      Kenneth E. Smith           6/02/2000 
Gerald A. Cicero             1/05/2011     Jerome E. Travers     7/29/2005      Elias M. Mualem              3/27/2000 
David Moeller                5/09/2010     John P. Stojka              7/21/2005      John W. Lynch III        12/15/1999 
Frank Welter               12/20/2009      Paul G. Horan              6/02/2005      Ronald S. Kurtzer          12/12/1999 
Owen K. McCabe          8/16/2009      Edwin L. Woerner       5/21/2005      Kenneth C. McIntosh     11/25/1998 
William G. Lehman        4/16/2009      Thomas J. Byrne, Jr   10/22/2004      William J. Batdorf          3/23/1998                

Founding Members of All Saints Council on July 4, 1994 are shown in Bold 

       Ailing Brothers Monthly Prayers:  

           Jack Klapka        Dennis Klein 
           Ron Collins        Msgr. Kiernan                    
         Frank Murphy       Al Kosek 
     Jim Mammoser         Nestor Montero       
 Benny Mastrogiovanni    James Tally 
    George Swartz         Mike Klimshuk 
      Franz Brucks         Jim Campbell       
    Joe Cavallaro           Fr. Joseph Peek   
    Joe Liebsack             Ernie Spencer 
     Phil McGonegal      Jean-Paul Roy 
      Mike Martell     Deacon Bill Garrett 
      Deacon Ed Krise                
  Ailing Brother Ongoing Prayers 
   William O’Connor      Matt Dewhurst       
   Ed Pavlik                     John Nuzzulo    

Our Seminarians/ Missionaries 
     Brian Baker              Matt Dalrymple 
    Jack Knight - new seminarian 
    Missionary Gray Plunkett    

 Our Beloved Clergy 
Archbishop Wilton D. Gregory 
Aux. Atlanta Bishop Luis R. Zarama  
Abbot Francis Michael Stiteler 
Monsignor R. Donald Kiernan, P.A. 
Monsignor Hugh M. Marren 
Father William T. Hao       Fr. Joseph Peek 
Father Daniel  J. McCormick 
Father Daniel Rogaczewski 
Father Michael U. Onykuru 
Father William F. Rowland, S.M. 
Father Bryan Small     Father Daniel Ketter 
Father David Daly, LC 
Deacon Ray Egan   Deacon William Garrett  
Deacon Ed Krise     Deacon Paul Doppel 
Deacon Ken Melvin   Brother John Klein 

Brother Alfred Stephen  

Prayers for Friends/ Loved Ones 
Bill Allen’s wife, Tisha 
Andy Bayles’ mother, Diana, 69 
John Brach’s son-in-law, Mike Spinello 
Stuart Brady’s mother 
Dave Davis’ mother, Esther, 96 
Jeff Durthaler’s son, Joshua 
Mark Foster’s uncle, Warren Foster & 2nd Uncle 
Ken Gregg’s wife, Judy 
Dave Guy, prospective knight in SC monastery 
Mike Haslach’s mom, 85 
Lou Hlad’s aunt, Eleanore Hlad, friend John gore 
Gert Kampfer’s mother 
Jack Klapka’s wife, Maralind 
Al Kosek’s wife, Sylvia 
Chuck Mahoney’s widow, Grace 
Bennie Mastrogiovanni’s daughter-in-law, Hollie 
Paul Mudge’s friends, Theresa Kolany, William Boyle 
Bill O’Brien’s grandson, Isaac Del Valle 
Sean O’Neill’s wife, Connie 
MOQ Grand Knight Bob Santos’ wife, Christine 
Fred Quintan’s son, Ethan 
Ernie Spencer’s Grandson, Garrett Pilcher 
Frank Welter’s widow, Margaret 
TomWozniak’s aged mother and father 
Mark Yanta’s nephew, Nolan Goldklang 
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Brother Tom Sheeran lost his brother-in-law, John 
Maldonado, in San Antonio in March. The loss was 
unexpected. Please pray for Tom, his sister, and a 
daughter that was left by this sad loss. 
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     Office                                        Officer                      Phone                            Email 
Grand Knight     Stan Wasowski 770-512-7397       swasowski@langlegal.com  
Deputy Grand Knight   Bob Fiscella      770-395-7101       bobfiscella@comcast.net 
Chancellor                              Frank Callan                770-668-9755       fvcallan@aol.com 
Chaplain    Rev. Msgr. Marren 770-393-3255     msgrmarren@allsaints.us 
Deputy Chaplain                        Rev. Bill Hao                770-393-3255       frbill@allsaints.us 
Advocate    BJ Van Gundy 678-291-0805        bj@vangundy.net        
Warden                Joe Fuentes       770-350-0355        skierjoey@hotmail.com 
Recorder    Ed Trainor  770-396-7053      ejtrainor@aol.com 
Financial Secretary                    John Stowell                 770-671-9812        jsstowell@comcast.net    
Treasurer    Mario Commito 770-395-7723        mario@kw.com 
Lecturer    John Buchholz             770-458-5670        jkbuch@aol.com  
Inside Guards    Edgar Pierson (lead)   770-390-0043        ednorma@comcast.net        
                  Mark Foster                 404-394-4537        markjfoster@yahoo.com 
                                         Bill Luckert                770-640-5209        billuckert@aol.com                             
Outside Guards   Gene Gannon (lead)    770-797-3925        gene.gannon@prudential.com 
                 Bill Schmitz                  770-451-6113        schmitz.bill@gmail.com  
Trustee Three-Year Term  Gert Kampfer  770-698-8269      kofc11402@bellsouth.net 
Trustee Two-Year Term            Lou Hlad  770-394-6327         louhlad@bellsouth.net 
Trustee One-Year Term      Don Myers                   770-394-5192        dmyers2@aol.com 
 
District 13 Deputy     Rick Langheim 770-449-5262      rlangheim@nationsroof.com 
Insurance Field Agent    John Knight  770-936-0465      johnaknight@bellsouth.net  
Program Activity Director         Joe Liebsack                770-393-9695        jliebsack@att.net                                                                                       
Activity Directors  
Acolytes    Norb Braza  770-393-8645      nlbraza@aol.com 
Bereavement                               Deacon Ray Egan        770-394-5643        dekeray@aol.com 
Church     John Barranco             770-396-6823        jbbarranco@bellsouth.net 
Community     Dean Trantow              770-457-6061        trantowd@aol.com 
Council     Dennis Caniglia            770-908-0484        adennisc@bellsouth.net                                               
Family Life                 Kevin Murray               770-248-0751        kpmurray@bellsouth.net 
Membership                                Frank Callan                770-668-9755        fvcallan@aol.com 
Pro-Life    Will Estes                      770-451-5014        westes@tldz.org 
Vocations    Jim Mammoser  770-451-1753       xmammoser@inbox.com 
Youth      Bryan Kler                    770-457-5537         bryankler@comcast.net                 
Dunwoody Volunteer Co-ord  Jim Maloney                  770-394-7895         jimarn@bellsouth.net                                
Communications & Feedback 
Website Editor                  Gert Kampfer     770-698-8269        kofc11402@bellsouth.net 
Newsletter Editor/Publicity  Lou Hlad     770-394-6327         louhlad@bellsouth.net 
Parish Pastoral Board Rep       John Francis                    770-394-6008        ejohnfrancis@gmail.com 

If you should miss one of our CallingPost voicemails or wish 
a repeat,  dial  1-800-925-7443. Then enter the 10-digit    
Public Group ID (PGID) 128-432-9444 (no dashes) to 
identify our sending organization and hear it again.  

    Council Photo Journal at   http://KofC11402.shutterfly.com 
Jamaica Mission,/Supreme Convention,/Church Directory Pictures/Fourth of 

July Parade/ Low Country Boil/ High School Senior Cookout/ Soap Box Derby/  
 

Watters Assembly Photo Journal at http://watters.shutterfly.com 
 Founder’s Day Dinner/ New Officer Installation/  Eucharistic Congress Honor 
Guard/  USO Troop  Greeting/  Fr. Kevin Peet Army Commissioning/  

Never miss a  
message again  

All Saints Council 11402  (http://kc11402.org) 
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Monsignor  
Hugh Marren 
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April 
 Council Mtg 
7 PM Rosary 

7:30 Mtg 

4th Degree  
Assembly 
Meeting at 
All Saints 

6:15 rosary 
6:30 Dinner 

7:30 Mtg 

 

 

1st Degree 
McGivney 

Hall 
7:30 PM 

Eucharistic 
Adoration 
in chapel 

1st/2nd  
Degree 
Atlanta 

Council #660 
Buford Hiway 

7 PM 

3rd Degree 
Our Lady 
of Hope 

Carrollton 

Divine Mercy 
Sunday at All 
Saints with 

Honor Guard 
10:30 Mass 

Eucharistic 
Adoration 
in chapel 

3rd Degree 
Lilburn 

All Saints 1st 
Communion 
Honor Guard 

10 AM 

Confirmation 
Honor Guard 
St. Andrew 

 5 PM 

All Saints 
Blood Drive 
Scout Hut  
7:30-12:30 

Please 
Note the 
Change 

Eucharistic 
Adoration 
in chapel 


